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4ÈÒÅÅ ×ÉÓÅ ÍÏÎËÅÙÓ #ÏÏÍÁ 2ÁÌÌÙ 

Mark HewsonΩs trophy winning 1937 Buick 

 Rodney admires 1929 Dodge 

DA same body as his Morris 

Isis 



3 

 

Opting for the Cooma Monaro Historic Automobile Club Pre 1960s Rally rather than the Heritage Day at Berry we and our 

passenger - friend Kate, met with fellow traveller Rodney White at the highway for a leisurely run to Cooma. Laurie and Diny 

Moers stopped in their motorhome to say ñHiò and we organised to see them in Cooma over the weekend. We broke our trip 

with a lunch at the Bega Cheese factory. The food here is not great like it used to be - but it was a pleasant enough stop.  

Arriving in Cooma with plenty of time for the Registration we had a bit of a look around the town and the shops including the 

Birds Nest Centre. After the ñMeet and Greetò drinks and nibbles we took off for the Alpine Hotel with Rod Shanahan and his 

mate Cec. Mark Hewson and his mates also joined us to have a drink and dinner. The local football club was there in force and 

we saw a $5000 prize drawn by a memberôs grandson to huge applause.  

Next morning after clearing frost from our screens and somewhat weary from our nightôs revelry we went to the Motor Club-

house and after admiring the 25 vehicles forming the Rally and a coffee we took off for the first leg to Dalgety at a super lei-

surely pace via minor roads where possible.  

The selection of vehicles was terrific from a 1925 Oldsmobile through to our 1959 Plymouth ï not a bit of technology or mo-

dernity in sight. Merve and Chris Roberts now joined us in their FJ Holden Ute that quickly drew admirers. Merve entertained 

us once again with his ribald suggestive comments. Laurie and Diny joined Rodney in his 1955 Plymouth for the days run. 

Diny sat in the back and the men ran the commentary on cars and other lesser points of interest. 

Lovely weather blessed us and we were rewarded with a morning tea with a fabulous selection of home baked treats. We ad-

mired the recently rebuilt Dalgety Bridge with its timber and riveted steel sections. 

Onward we went to Bombala - again via scenic back roads and through a vast windfarm that was a spectacular backdrop for the 

convoy of cars. Our lunch at the Bombala Showground was first rate with a wide range of salads and again we had baked treats 

for sweets ï Kate and Lenore loaded up a sampler plate of all these to try! 

In warm sunshine we chatted through the judging process where heads were scratched trying to pick a favourite. Many cars fell 

into the ñI wish I could take that home categoryò. I particularly liked a 1929 steel bodied Dodge DA sedan and Cecôs Cougar 

that was not in the run itself but was part of the Run Marshalôs fleet. 

We took off back to Cooma travelling at our own pace again arriving back with some 240km on the clock. 

After some lying about and refuelling for the run home the next day we headed off on foot to the Clubhouse where we joined 

the group for drinks and a Lions Club prepared dinner. Merve and Chris won a trophy for best 1950 to 1959 vehicle (that we 

stole when they left it at the venue). We staggered home to sleep off the dayôs travel and again woke to lovely warm weather 

on Sunday. Deciding against the morning tea run to Berridale we hit the road for home, stopped at Cobargo for a cuppa and we 

arrived back about 1.00.  

It was a lovely little rally with the friendly Cooma mob and the whole thing was extremely well organised and catered.  

For the men: In our 5.2 litre V8 Plymouth Belvedere manual we ran up 462.4 miles ( 739.8 km) Bingie to Cooma and return to 

Bingie for 22.9 gallons (103.9 litres) of fuel used. This was 20.19 mpg in the old scale or 14.04 litres per 100km in current 

terms. Interestingly Rodneyôs Plymouth Savoy 3.7 litre L Head six used roughly the same fuel ï taking about half a litre less at 

the refuelling points. 

Our CVMCE participants were: 

Mark Hewson    1937 Buick 8/40 Special 

Merve and Chris Roberts  1954 FJ ute with Canopy ( Awarded Prize) 

Rodney White    1955 Plymouth Savoy (manual with overdrive) 

Jim and Lenore    1959 Plymouth Belvedere (manual) 

Laurie and Diny Moers  Modern  

 

For more go to page 18 

NATIONAL MOTORING HERITAGE DAY SUNDAY 15th MAY 
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THE CLASSIC AND VINTAGE MOTOR CLUB OF EUROBODALLA, Inc 

Committee      Other Appointments 
President: Paul Johnson (May)    Regalia: Bill and Colleen McCallum 
4473 9431 ï pjoh1350@gmail.com   4474 2397 
Vice President: Brett Moore  (Glenda)   Librarian:  Vacant 
0417 221 467    
Treasurer: Dave Gibson (Robyn)  Life Member: Stewart Kendell 
0468 424 610 ï deandar31@gmail.com   Vehicle Inspectors: 
Secretary  - Neil McIntosh (Leslie)    - 4474 2886 
0458 250 234 - neilmcintosh2@bigpond,com  Andrew Redwin -  4473 8062 
Events director: Peter Smith    Noel Hand (Older Vehicles) - 44742128 
4474 2251 ï sharper5@bigpond.com   Dean Price ï 4474 2962 
Membership: May Johnson (Paul)   David Nettle ï 4474 4293 
4473 9431 ï pjoh1350@gmail.com   Barry Apps ï 4471 1294 
Editor - Huw Owen-Jones  (Barbara)    Volker Oldenburg ï 4472 9288 
4474 3237ï huw@acslink.net.au    Graham Symons ï 4476 4827 
Public Officer        Rob Upton - 0413 000 643 
       Webmaster: 
       Dave Gibson (Robyn)ï 0468 424 610 
       deandar31@gmail.com 
* Indicates Club Stamp holder   Bush Council Delegate: 
       Mark Beaver ï 4474 3461  
       mcbeav@ozmail,com.au 
 
OBJECTS OF THE CLUB: 
To bring together persons with a common interest in Historic, Veteran, Vintage and Classic motor vehicles and motorcycles. 
 
Principal Activities 
The use, maintenance, restoration and display of historic vehicles and conduct club meetings and Social Events. 
 
REGULAR EVENTS 
 
General Meetings: First Monday of each month (except January and November) 7:30 pm at the Moruya Bowling Club 38 
Shore Street, Moruya. 
 
Saturday Runs for Coffee at: The Waterfront Hotel, Moruya, Dairy Shed or Bakery, Bodalla, Maloneyôs Beach Cafe or the Star at 
Milton. 
If your car has conditional registration please sign the run sheet at the relevant location or notify the Secretary 
(neilmcintosh2@bigpond,com) 
 
Wednesday Morning Runs:  Meet in the car park behind the Adelaide Hotel (opposite Russ Martin Park) ï 9:30 am for 10:00 
am departure. All motor vehicles welcome.  A run sheet will be passed around ï all should sign, not just those with conditional registra-
tion so that numbers can be relayed to the coffee shop! 
 
Monthly Braidwood Runs: These are held on the fourth Sunday of the month, leaving from behind the Adelaide Hotel at 10:00 

am, meeting other members at Mogo opposite the nursery at approximately 10:15 -10:20, and at the 2nd roundabout on the Kings High-

way at around 10:25 -10:30, for magnificent brunch at Braidwood. All manner of vehicles and their owners very welcome  

PO Box 684  MORUYA  NSW 2537              www.cvmce.org.au 

mailto:pjoh1350@gmail.com
mailto:deandar31@gmail.com
mailto:huw@acslink.net.au
mailto:sharper5@bigpond.com
mailto:pjoh1350@gmail.com
mailto:johnweigold@yahoo.com
mailto:deandar31@gmail.com
mailto:mcbeav@ozmail,com.au
mailto:huw@acslink.net.au
http://www.cvmce.org.au
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Presidentôs Message 

Sifting back through some old photos of the 80 cars that have passed over the Johnson threshold, I was 
taken, again, by the beautiful lines, and the fond (and not so fond) memories of my BRG Series 2 XJ6 
and its predecessor mustard coloured XJ6. Anyone who has had the pleasure of owning a classic Jag 
knows the love-hate relationship these cars generate, and my cars gave May and I cause to explore in-
depth, both sides of the relationship. That may be so but one thing Jags donôt leave you with is a feel-
ing of indifference towards driving. I often get that feeling driving our own modern sets of wheels. 
Somehow, it seems that modern cars have had all character distilled out of them and it really is hard to 
tell the difference these days (except maybe at the margins of performance) between a middle spec 
Hyundai, VW or Subaru and the much more expensive and complex machines at the upper end of the 
market. Certainly our restrictive road rules and lousy roads give little opportunity for purchasers of 
exotic machinery to exploit the incredible performance and electronics based dynamic wizardry of 
their spec sheets. Which brings me back to my Jags. Yes they were a little ñiffyò in the quality stakes 
and maybe the heater didnôt work all that oftené..but boy, were they wonderful to drive, the ride and 
composure being particularly sublime. And they still are todayééclassic years later. So, Jaguar S-
Type 3.4, Jaguar 420, or Series 3 XJ6éé.all available for less than a Hyundai. No contest. 
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Membership renewal 

The annual subscription for 2016/17 is:  

. $35 for a single membership, or  

. $40 for a joint membership.   

 

Membership renewal must be completed not later than Thursday 30 June 2016.  After that date, you become an unfinancial 
member and no longer able to legally operate any vehicle or motorcycle registered under the historic conditional registra-
tion scheme.   

 

Please note that if you joined the club between ! January 2016 and 30 June 2016 you are financial until 30 June 
2017 and therefore you do NOT need to take any action. 

 

Irrespective of your preferred method of payment, a completed membership renewal form must be received by the Club 
before the renewal can be processed.  Blank forms are available from committee members or may be downloaded from the 
club website at www.cvmce.org.au 

Completed forms may be: 

. handed with payment to any committee member, or 

. posted with payment to the Secretary, CVMCE, PO Box 684 MORUYA  NSW  2537, or 

. scanned/emailed to treasurer@cvmce.org.au 

 
Payment Options: 

. cash, personal cheque, bank cheque or AusPost Money Order made out to CVMCE 

. electronic fund transfer (EFT) to Account name CVMCE, BSB No 112-879, Account No 056916341, Reference <your sur-
name>, email advice (if possible) treasurer@cvmce.org.au 

. over-the-counter deposit at any St George Branch using the above account details... don't forget to include your Surname 
on the deposit slip. 

 
Remember, which ever payment method you choose, the payment cannot be processed until a completed membership 
renewal form is received. 

 
Can I also ask you to complete the information about your vehicles? We currently do not have a comprehensive list and 
anticipate that the Bush Council (and maybe even the RMS) will be asking member clubs for such information. It may also 
be of interest if you can mention any cars undergoing restoration as well.  

 
It may also be a good time to remind you to hold onto your new Membership Card that will be issued in case you are asked 
to produce it when the rego of your car/s becomes due. This is in case the RMS, in their wisdom, ask to see proof of mem-
bership. It is unlikely but you never know! 

http://www.cvmce.org.au
mailto:treasurer@cvmce.org.au
mailto:treasurer@cvmce.org.au
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The May edition of Bega Heritage times states that ñlt is envisaged 
that the Modified Historic Vehicle Scheme, to be called the Classic 
Vehicle Scheme (CVS) will be introduced by the RMS in May .2016. 
Brett Moore followed this up with RMS and On 23 May 2016, at 11:01 
AM, CHUMMUN Jean N <Jean.N.Chummun@rms.nsw.gov.au> wrote: 

Morning Brett 

We are currently waiting for executive approval of the new scheme. Once we 
receive approval then we will be able to provide more details on how the 
scheme will work. Sorry if this is vague but I do not want to provide advice 
on something yet to be formally approved. 

Regards 

Jean Chummun, Policy Officer 

 

Under the Club constitution, the AGM must be held within 6 months of 

the end of the financial year which is 30 June. The Committee has de-

cided that early August is an appropriate time as it gives the treasurer 

time to finalise the financial statements and they will be available for 

members to consider and approve while they are still reasonably up to 

date. This year the AGM will be held after the normal monthly general 

meeting 

As usual all Committee positions will be declared vacant and nomina-

tions for all positions  may be submitted in writing and must reach the 

Secretary at least 7 days before the meeting. The following information 

is required for nomination. Forms will be available on the web site and 

on Wednesday and Saturday gatherings.  

NOMINATION FOR ELECTION TO CVMCE COMMITTEE OF  

MANAGEMENT 

Positions are: 

Office Bearers - President, Vice-President, Treasurer and Secretary; 

Ordinary Members - Membership Secretary, Events Coordinator and 
Newsletter Editor. 

 

Nomination for position of 
______________________________________ 

 

Nominee:_________________________________  

 

Proposed by: ______________________________ Date ________ 

 

Seconded by:______________________________ Date ________ 

 

Accepted by Nominee _______________________ Date 
________ 

 

Received by Secretary ________________________
 Date_________ 

 

NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  1 AUGUST 2016 

MODIFIED CLASSIC VEHICLE SCHEME 

Details of the Conditional Registration Scheme 

and 60-day permit trial can be found at 

http://www.rms.nsw.gov.au/roads/registration/get-

nsw-registration/historic-vehicles/index.html 

Club Inspectors are listed on Page 4. All are vol-

unteers and they do not charge for inspecting 

your vehicle. 

All vehicles on historic registration must be in-

spected by a Club Inspector even if they have a 

ñPink Slipò for certification that they meet the 

Historic Vehicle criteria: i.e. that they are 30+ 

years old and are not modified other than for 

safety.  

The Inspectors now have Club Stamps and will 

certify vehicle suitability and financial club 

membership. This is now a ñone stop operationò. 

The Member must prove financial membership 

by showing the Inspector a current membership 

card or receipt for membership renewal. 

The Club is going to record vehicle registration 

approvals by asking members to provide a dupli-

cate copy of the white Rego form that the inspec-

tor stamps, for Club records. 

The inspectors are drawing up a set of guidelines 

for vehicle inspections which will be discussed 

with the Membership in due course  

REGO AND INPECTION MATTERS 

mailto:Jean.N.Chummun@rms.nsw.gov.au
http://www.rms.nsw.gov.au/roads/registration/get-nsw-registration/historic-vehicles/index.html
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tŀǳƭ CƭŜǘŎƘŜǊ at ΣCŜŘŜǊŀƭ aŜƳōŜǊ ŦƻǊ .ǊŀŘŬŜƭŘ   aƛƴƛǎǘŜǊ ŦƻǊ aŀƧƻǊ tǊƻƧŜŎǘǎΣ ¢ŜǊǊƛǘƻǊƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ [ƻŎŀƭ DƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘ млκлнκнлмс   
aƻǊŜ ŎƘƻƛŎŜ ŦƻǊ ŎŀǊ ōǳȅŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƭŜǎǎ ǊŜŘ ǘŀǇŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǊ ƛƴŘǳǎǘǊȅ ǳƴŘŜǊ ǇƭŀƴƴŜŘ DƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘ ǊŜŦƻǊƳǎ ǘƻ ƳƻǘƻǊ ǾŜƘƛŎƭŜ ƭŀǿǎ  
 
Planned changes to the aƻǘƻǊ ±ŜƘƛŎƭŜ {ǘŀƴŘŀǊŘǎ !Ŏǘ мфуф, announced today by the Australian Government, will give more choice for 
car buyers and save industry over $70 million a year in lower regulatory compliance costs.   
  
Consumers will get more choice in three main ways.  
  
мΦ tŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ƛƳǇƻǊǘ ƻŦ ƴŜǿ ƳƻǘƻǊ ǾŜƘƛŎƭŜǎ  
  
The law will be changed so that, from 2018, a consumer will be able to personally import a new car or motor cycle from another country 
with comparable standards to AustraliaΩs, up to once every two years, if specified conditions are met.    
  
The vehicle must be a motorcycle or right hand drive passenger vehicle, be no more than 12 months old and have no more than 500km 
on the odometer.  
  
The Australian Government will specify the countries considered to have comparable standards.  Of the worldΩs right hand drive coun-
tries, Japan and the United Kingdom currently meet the standard.  Other countries may be included upon reaching a comparable stand-
ard.  
  
άOver one million new vehicles are sold in Australia today; over 90 per cent are imported and within two years all cars will be imported 
once Ford, General Motors and Toyota cease local manufactureέΣ Minister for Major Projects Paul Fletcher said today.  
  
άWith around 30,000 vehicles a year expected to be personally imported, most Australians will continue to purchase vehicles directly 
imported by manufacturers and sold through their existing dealer networks.  έThese new arrangements however will offer consumers 
greater choice.  If a manufacturer chooses not to sell a particular model in Australia, a consumer may now have an option to source this 
model overseas.έ  
  
нΦ LƳǇǊƻǾŜƳŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ŜȄƛǎǝƴƎ ǎŎƘŜƳŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƛǎǘ ŀƴŘ ƴƻƴ-ǎǘŀƴŘŀǊŘ ǾŜƘƛŎƭŜǎ   
  
The changes will improve the existing arrangements for importing exotic, rare, classic, collectible and special purpose vehicles. Today, 
individuals can import a car or motorcycle under concessional arrangements if it was manufactured before 1 January 1989.  Keeping this 
fixed date would have steadily reduced the scope for importing genuine classic cars into the future.    
  
The new rule will allow a vehicle which is at least 25 years old to be imported under these arrangements.  For newer vehicles, the Regis-
ter of Specialist and Enthusiast Vehicles will be revamped, and limits on the number of vehicles that can be imported by each Registered 
Automotive Workshop will be removed. In line with the Australian GovernmentΩs deregulation agenda, the changes will also simplify the 
pathways for importing non-standard vehicles used for special purposes, such as mining equipment, exhibition vehicles and vehicles not 
permitted for general road use.  
  
While the Government is improving these existing schemes (under which used cars that meet specific criteria have long been able to be 
imported , and will continue to be able to be imported), it is not making any general change to the rules for used cars.  As the Govern-
ment announced in late 2015 in its response to the Harper Review, the Government has decided not to proceed with reducing parallel 
import restrictions on second-hand cars.   
  
оΦ wŜƳƻǾŀƭ ƻŦ ϷмнΣллл ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ Řǳǘȅ ƻƴ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŜŘ ǳǎŜŘ ǾŜƘƛŎƭŜǎ  
  
The Government will amend the /ǳǎǘƻƳǎ ¢ŀǊƛũ !Ŏǘ мффр to remove the $12 000 special duty on imported  
used vehicles from 2018.  άAlthough this duty is not often applied, it is on the statute books, costing more to administer than it raises 
and is seen by consumers as a hurdle to importing second hand cars even in the specific circumstances where such imports are per-
mitted.  By removing this duty, we will provide more options for Australian consumers,έ Mr Fletcher said.    
  
Industry will enjoy lower regulatory compliance costs, as these changes to the aƻǘƻǊ ±ŜƘƛŎƭŜ {ǘŀƴŘŀǊŘǎ !Ŏǘ will align Australian rules 
more closely with international vehicle standards. This will reduce regulatory costs for manufacturers while maintaining high standards 
for vehicle safety and environmental performance. άMotor vehicle manufacturing is a global industry where global standards apply – so 
it makes sense, and saves  money, for Australia to use the global standards as much as possible,έ Mr Fletcher said.  
  
The changes will also simplify the importation and certification arrangements for vehicles, to improve efficiency and remove unneces-
sary red tape for businesses.  
  
Under the new law there will no longer be a requirement to physically affix an identification plate to vehicles. Instead the vehicleΩs de-
tails will be entered on a new Register of Approved Vehicles—an online, publicly searchable database of new and used vehicles ap-
proved for use in Australia. This measure will save manufacturers an estimated $18 million per year.  
  
The changes announced today follow an extensive consultation process undertaken as part of the review announced in 2014.   Legisla-
tion to implement the changes will be introduced into Parliament later this year.  
  
For further information visit www.infrastructure.gov.au/vehicles/mv_standards_act  
 aŜŘƛŀ /ƻƴǘŀŎǘ ς !ƴŘǊŜǿ .ƭƻǿ лпмм пло фот  
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Wǳƭȅ Sun 17th
 Bay to Bermagui 

 

Fish & Chip Run 

!ǳƎǳǎǘ Sun 14th Eurobodalla Historic Sites Visit our WW2 Past 

{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ Sun 11th
 PRESIDENTS RUN 

Visit HMAS Albatross Nowra 

Lunch at Museum Café 

  

hŎǘƻōŜǊ Sun 30th
 Club Show & Shine Granite Town Festival 

   4 night trip away TBA 

bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ Sat 5th  CLASSIC YASS -   

 Sun 27th
 Braidwood Airing of the Quilts Car Show 

        

5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ Sun 11th
 X/mas Party Venue TBA 

CVMCE CALENDAR of EVENTS 2016 

bƻǝŎŜ ƻŦ ¦ǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ 9ǾŜƴǘ - DLw59w ChwY όƳƻǘƻǊ 
ōƛƪŜύ RALLY 15-16 October 2016 
Exclusive to Girder Fork Bikes manufactured prior to 
1950 
Very popular Rally, once again organised and run by 
Cooma Car Club.  Runs are over scenic sealed roads of 
the Cooma Monaro area and foothills of the Snowy 
Mountains, utilizing the Car ClubΩs clubhouse and fa-
cilities. 
Itinerary 
Friday 14 October 

2pm       short ride(approximately 30 km) 
5pm       Drinks & nibbles at Clubhouse   

Saturday 15 October 
                8am       Registration and check-in 
                9am       Departure, morning run – Nimmit-
abel, Ando for morning tea, return to Cooma via 
Snowy River Way and Maffra – Bobundara Road  
                                Lunch and judging at Clubhouse 
                                Afternoon run – Kosciuszko Road, 
Eucumbene Road and return to Cooma via Middling-
bank and Slacks Creek Road. 
                                (Total distance 226 km)  
Sunday 16 October 
                8:30am Coffee and tea at Clubhouse 
                9:15am Briefing  
                9:30am Depart for dayΩs run – Shannons Flat 
Road to end of bitumen and return (60 km) 
For full details and entry forms, go to 
www.coomacarclub.com.au 
See also Cooma Car Club Facebook Page 

July  éééé. ñBay to Bermaguiò Sunday 17th July will be a leisurely run down to Bermagui for an event somewhat smaller than that which we have hosted for a 
number of years. We will have ñfish & chips at the saltwater caf®. For those interested there is plenty of time fora coffee stop at Bodalla. Please note that there is lim-

ited seating around the Saltwater Caf® so it would be wise to bring your own seating. 

http://www.coomacarclub.com.au
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Club Committee: 

President Paul Johnson    Vice-President Brett Moore  

Secretary Neil McIntosh   Membership May Johnston 

Treasure Dave Gibson 

Newsletter Editor Huw Owen-Jones 

Events Coordinator Peter Smith ï 4474 2251     Wednesday Run John Nader 4474 4062 

Run Captains - Andrew Redwin 4473 8062         Geoff Radcliffe   0427 023585            

2016  

June  29    Beachside Bakery-Lilly Pilly                                                   4471 1200-Megan 

July  06    Mossy Point Muffins                                                                     4471 8599-Joanne 

July  13    Bodalla Bakery                                                                                4473 5213-Sharen 

July  20    South Durras General Store                                                      4478 6148 Heather 

July  27    Tilba                                                                                                     4473 7534-Orit 

 

Aug   03    East Lynn Roadhouse.                                                                   4478 6050-Dean 

Aug   10    Pickled Octopus (pickledoctopus@bigpond.com)                4473 6084-Kathy 

Aug   17    The Rivermouth-Tomakin                                                             4471 7272-Steve 

C.V.M.C.E. Regular Wednesday Run No. 64 
 
Runs are for all members and friends.  Departure is from behind the Adelaide Hotel, Moruya, 10am sharp. We  
assemble 9:30 am for a little FELLOWSHIP, and sign in.  Please remember to sign in. You are encouraged to contact anyone of our club committee 

Wǳƭȅ  ΧΧΧΧΦ άBay to Bermaguiέ Sunday 17th July will be a leisurely run down to Bermagui for an event somewhat smaller than that  

which we have hosted for a number of years. We will have άfish & chips at the saltwater café. For those interested there is plenty of time for 

a coffee stop at Bodalla. Please note that there is limited seating around the Saltwater Café so it would be wise to bring your own seating. 

Wǳƭȅ  ΧΧΧΧΦ άBay to Bermaguiέ Sunday 17th July will be a leisurely run down to Bermagui for an event somewhat smaller than that  

mailto:pickledoctopus@bigpond.com
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Shed Visits  Sunday 12th June 2016 

Shed visits are always popular and these were no exception.  We met as usual in the Adelaide carpark and set off first to 

John and Marisha Kellyôs home in Malabar Drive.  The crowd grew as many drove there directly.  Lance and Adelle 

Brazier, or rather their recently acquired Aston martin was centre the of attention. Marisha had been busy baking for the 

occasion  and we enjoyed tea, coffee and cakes, John had many items of interest in his shed and Marish had set out a dis-

play of her lace. 

We then moved on to Glenduart and visited Noel 

Handôs well equipped shed 
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Richard Fisher says that the NSW 
Government must make a fortune 
on personalised plates, what with 
an up-front payment then $200 a 
year.   
But he's found a way to beat them.  
For just a one-off payment of $174 
he can change his name to BMJ98S.  
That'll fix them! 
 

We then moved around the corner to Ray Goldsworthy's shed: another one to drool over!  Most impressive item was his steam 

locomotive! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The group then moved on to Jim and Lenore's home for a picnic lunch 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For Sale 

1980 Mercedes Benz 280E W123 series fuel injected 6 cylinder auto-
matic. 

201090 km – silver thistle in colour. 

Original instruction documents and service log book. 

NSW Historic Plate registration till 07/04/2017  

New tyres, new sparkplugs and ignition leads, new muffler and ex-
haust suspension rubbers. 

New regulator and overhauled generator, new engine mounts. 

This car runs very well and is being sold due to shortage of garage 
space. 

A great way to get into classic car at a reasonable price. 

All ǊŜŀǎƻƴŀōƭŜ ƻũŜǊǎ considered. 

For an inspection and drive contact Rudi Langeveld  02 44739388  

  I would like to announce  the departure from Malua 
Bay  of Blue Rover, partner to Green Rover and Rusty 
spare parts Rover relative of smaller Grey 90 Rover 

. 

They have gone to a better place, 

It is a far, far better thing that I do than I have ever done, 
it is a far, better rest that I go to than I have ever known. 

 

                                                         Charles Dickens 

      AKA John Weigold 
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wƻȅŀƭ ±ƛǎƛǘ ǘƻ .ƻƳōŀƭŀ мфоп  

Huw my brother just happened to send me this interesting pho-
to of Bombala 1934:- 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Royal Visit to Bombala 1934 - Gippland Itinerary άThe Duke of 
Gloucester, who is coming to Australia for the Victorian Cen-
tenary Celebrations, will spend some days in this State. Of this 
time, nine and a half days will be devoted to city functions, and 
fourteen and a half days to tours of the country, including five 
days of rest in country districts. During this tour the Duke will 
visit forty country centres and will travel 1,500 miles by an elab-
orately-equipped Royal train and 500 miles by car. On his visit to 
Victoria, the Duke of Gloucester will stay at Mawal-
lock,.Beaufort, the old homestead belonging formerly to Mr. 
Philip Russell and now occupied by Major and Mrs Alex Russell. 
The first rest period will be at "Ercildonne."  Alan Curlic's West-
ern District home. On Friday, October 26, His Royal Highness 
motors from Bombala (-New South Wales), arriving at Cann Riv-
er at 1 p.m., being met there by representatives of the Victorian 
Government.έ 

 Rgs Jim   

/!w hC ¢I9 нм{¢ /9b¢¦w¸ 
 
I'll have to stop eating spicy food in the evening, I'm having 
dreams that are too weird.  Such as last night, there I was 
about to get into a beautiful grand tourer, looked a lot like 
an Aston Martin DB4.  Just put my hand near the door, and 
my cuff links unlocked the car.  Inside, burr walnut and 
leather everywhere, and oh those beautiful round dials on 
the dashboard.  But obviously ultra-new. 
 
I knew to put my hand near the centre of the dashboard, 
and when I did the computer-driven lady's voice bade me 
good morning, and asked how long it had been since I'd had 
seven hours' sleep.  I told her one hour, and then she asked 
whether I wanted to change my licence details or nominat-
ed bank account settings.  I said "No thank you." 
 
A finger on the starter button, and the engine was up and 
running.  As I eased onto the street it was still too dark to 
drive without lights, but as dawn was breaking I could see 
that the sky was cloudless.  A beautiful morning for a spin 
through the countryside. 
 
Out away from the houses, sun just over the horizon be-
hind.  It was sheep country, wide and pretty flat and nothing 
for a kangaroo to hide behind, so no worries there.  Not an-
other car in sight.  A sweeping bend, gently accelerate 
through it and glow with the enjoyment of the way that the 
car sits on the road.  Radio playing some forgotten song, 
crisp air and blue sky. Perfection. 
 
Then the voice came again from the dashboard. "You just 
exceeded the speed limit by six kilometres per hour.  Your 
nominated account has been debited by $425, and you have 
been awarded 3 demerit points. 
 
Damn!  Satellite tracking of speed, and a WiFi link back to 
RMS identifying my licence and nominated bank account! 
 
Then the voice again: "You have exceeded your allowable 
number of demerit points, and your licence has been sus-
pended."  You're kidding! For six kilometres over the limit 
out on the open road without another car in sight? 
 
And then the voice yet again: "The vehicle's engine will be  
immobilized in thirty seconds from ... now." 
 
I'll have to stop eating spicy food in the evening. 

No-one lives for ever. 
Itôs sad but very true. 
The loved one goes and leave, 
Then there is only you. 
 
Through the sadness and the pain, 
The heart ache and the tears, 
You have loved them, very true, 
Youôll remember through the 
years. 
 
For loved ones are not gone, 
They live within your heart. 
You cn smile at happenings. 
Your memories will never depart. 
 
You must survive! 
Until you live again, 
Find some peace within you, 
And an easing of the pain. 
 
For life goes on and so must we, 
Who have lost someone so dear. 
For as the river to the ocean flows, 
We can always feel them near. 

Walk on the beach, 
See the sun, kissing waves so blue. 
Hear the cry of seagulls, 
Know your loved oneôs near to 
you. 
 
Put a smile upon your face, 
A light step in your gate. 
And know that you will see them. 
At the Pearly Gates, 
 
Donôt wallow in self pity. 
Donôt cry ñOh woe is meò. 
For they would want you happy. 
Happy as can be. 
 
So if you think youôll nener love, 
It is not natures way. 
For truelove is unconditional, 
Itôs around us every day. 
  
                      Tony Maynard 

 

Love Lost 
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Motor Bikes in Moruya in the 1920ôs 

Wendy Symes came across this article and thought it might be of interest 

In the Moruya Historical Society Archives is an old ledger from Mylottôs Bakery and General Store.  In the 

1920ôs Patrick Mylott evidently became an agent for Bennett & Wood who sold Speedwell Cycles and Mo-

tor Cycles.  The purchase of the odd bicycle appears in the records and then in 1926 the sale of the first Mo-

tor Bike appears.  These bikes were purchased on terms and then by monthly payments. 

The first recorded is an Electra Single Harley Davidson cycle, motor model B, engine no B6051 costing W.P. 

Mylott Ã90/9/6.  He paid a deposit of Ã30 and then paid the rest in 15 monthly instalments of Ã4 with the last 

instalment being Ã4/9/6.  W. Morrison could not afford a new bike evidently but purchased a second hand 

A.G.S. for Ã33, which after a deposit of Ã10 he paid off in 5 instalments.  

The following table shows other bikes purchased. Most of the purchase figures included an amount for insur-

ance. 

 
 

¸ŜŀǊ tǳǊŎƘŀǎŜǊ .ǊŀƴŘ ŀƴŘ aƻŘŜƭ tǊƛŎŜ 

1926 S.A. H. Pike 2 ¾  B Harley No. B 9659 £90/11/0 

1926 R. Greig 2 ¾  AA Harley No AA4892 £103/10/6 

1926 Hedley Edward Earls BSA 2 ¾ £95/6/6 

1927 Clive Burke H/D 2 ¾ motor cycle (presumably second hand 
though not stated in Ledger) 

£28/19/6 

1927 John Clarke Harley O.H.V. 2 ¾ Model A £107/11/6 

1927 Alex Boyle Second Hand BSA & Side car. Last payments 
were completed by H. V. Skelton. 

$40/0/0 

1927 Thomas  Morgan Owins H/D Motor cycle B11037 £89/3/6 

1927 A.J. Annetts Second hand BSA £23/0/0 

1927 G. E. White BSA  M12055/7475 motor cycle £77/10/0 

1928 E. Hughes Above BSA transferred to Hughes in February 
1928. 

  

1928 Thomas Morgan Owins 29 D2786 H/D Cycle £117/15/6 

1928 Victor Leslie Louttit H/D Cycle 29D2765 £116/0/6 

1929 H. Skelton H/D cycle and side car 29D2786 N7500 £100/0/0 

1929 Hedley Edward Earls BSA Cycle SP S/211/ P9743 £111/15/6 

1929 Charles Henry BSA de luxe 2.49 HP no. B46621-49499 £78/15/6 

1929 H. W. Heffernan H/D second hand Harley and sidecar £110/0/0 

1930 C. K. Robey H/D cycle and side car No 9442 £82/10/3 
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APPARENTLY my parents thought so little of my Austin Seven special that around 1958 they  put a deposit for me on a Singer Nine on 

the condition I disposed of the Austin, which I did, the lure of a car with doors, a top and a starter motor, apart from anything else, prov-

ing too much of a temptation. 

The post-WW2 Singer Nine appeared in 1947 using much pre-war Singer bits in a new four-seater body. American writer Tom McCahill 

said of the new Nine it looked something like a pre-war Duesenberg ñviewed through the bottom of a Coca Cola bottleò. He also men-

tioned the rubber rollers set into the door sills to ease the closing of the doors, describing them as, ugh, ñcute as a bugôs earò. If he had 

experienced longer association with that feature he would have found they clogged up with dust, etc, making the doors harder to close. 

The Nine had the same 35-BHP 1100cc single overhead camshaft engine as the pre-war items with a three-speed gearbox, four ïspeeds 

coming with the 4A in 1949. Strangely while the pre-war Singers had hydraulic brakes the post-war Nines had cable operated stoppers. 

These would sometimes slow the car without, in some circumstances, stopping it, such as when with three passengers on board it was not 

possible to pull up at traffic lights at the bottom of a hill, the taken option being to make a left hand turn onto the footpath. 

The 4B came in 1950 with independent front suspension, a shorter radiator and more sweeping mudguards and larger brakes. It 

was replaced a couple of years later by the 4AD, or SM1500, Roadster with the 1497-cc engine of the contemporary 

Singer saloons. At least some had twin carburettors and in that form could at last meet the MG T-series roadsters on 

equal terms.  

A potential replacement, the SMX Roadster, was show in in 1953, a handsome vehicle with glass-fibre body, lighter than the other road-

sters, with much the same mechanics. Apparently only one was ever produced.  

My Singer was a 4A, with the four-speed gearbox but still with beam front axle that enabled me to experience axle-tramp, something 

memorable but not recommended. 

My 4A was maroon most of the time, generally turning pink a couple of weeks after a polish. The seats, bucket at the front, were maroon 

leather and the dashboard wooden, quite well equipped but with no rev-counter. The alloy body was in good condition but, as some may 

know, the alloy tended to crack outwards from the bottom corners of the boot. Nine wasnôt like that, but the potential onset was a con-

stant worry. 

Fortunately the Singer would only do about 60-miles an hour, say 100-km/h. I soon learned to cope with that exalted speed so when it 

was found the coil was faulty and its replacement with a Lucas Sports Coil resulted in the needle rushing up to 72-MPHéor around 120-

km/h  I could handle it. 

Some with memories of more interested times may remember that when the parents bought a vacuum-cleaner it could come with a spray 

head and container, and it was so equipped I decided after months of combatting pink to spray the Singer a sort of ivory. It turned out 

quite well, though as I stood back to admire the just-completed job someone in the neighbourhood lit a fire so I had quite a few black 

spots to polish out once the paint had dried. 

The Singer Nine, 4, 4A, 4B and 4D, were, I believe, under-rated cars. In Australia they were compared with MG TCs and TDs that were 

quicker due to their larger engines and two-seater-only bodies. The Singers were equally well-built but did a somewhat different job, 

having four seats and a boot with a bottom-hinged lid allowing a decent amount of luggage to be carried. 

However, shame to say, I did after a year or so succumb to the lure of the octagon. 

A could-have-been.  Singers as separate entities died out with the Rootesô take-over in the mid-1950s. But there was a somewhat 

tantalizing future in the form of a proposed HRG that could have been marketed as a Singer-HRG, but never was. HR Godfrey and co-

designed a car to be powered by a basically Singer 1500cc engine with twin overhead camshafts that was intended to be used in a Singer 

sports saloon. It had a tubular chassis, with independent suspension and disk brakes on all four wheels. The body was very much up-to-

A step up for Eric Wiseman 
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Above - Me in the Singer 4A before I took to it with motherôs vacuum-cleaner and turned it a paler colour. I was 

still without a decent camera and this was also taken with my brotherôs Box Brownie. 

Below - A much sharper picture taken of a Singer seen by me and Guy Fluke at a Beaulieu Autojumble. Hard to 

sayéimpossible for meéwhether it was a 4B or a 4D as both had the shorter radiator grille and cutaway front 

mudguards. But it wasnôt a 4A. 
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 National Heritage Day 2016  

Peter and Sharron Smith and 

Lesley and I decided to take 

both our Mercs up to Berry and 

see what the Shoalhaven Club 

had managed to put on at the 

Berry Showground. Whilst we 

had not been before Peter as-

sured us that it would be a 

worthwhile run and a great 

show; he was not wrong. 

A lovely day for a drive, 

(anywhere), and of course the 

Mercs performed faultlessly. 

We got to Berry about 11am 

and managed to park right out-

side the Showground. We were 

staggered at the number of cars 

on display and of course by the 

sheer numbers of people there. 

The theme for the day was ñA 

Salute to Ford and Holdenò 

who are both about to cease 

manufacturing in Australia 

shortly. There was a significant 

display of all models of both 

marques dating back many, 

many years.   

But the displays were not just 

about those two famous brands. 

By the front entrance gate was 

a bright yellow Lamborghini, 

not historic of course but cer-

tainly getting plenty of atten-

tion. Just about every marquee 

you could think of was repre-

sented, many with at least 4-6 

models over many years. 

I wonôt embarrass myself by 

forgetting to name people but I 

can assure you our club was 

well represented although next 

year we should try and organ-

ize ourselves to present more  

 

on display. We may have to 

leave Moruya at 7am but peo-

ple did it this year so more of 

us can I am sure. 

Whilst the display of historic 

bikes was small I have attached 

a couple of photos of ones that 

caught my eye. 

The ladies soon took them-

selves off for some retail thera-

py in Berry so Peter and I spent 

a most enjoyable 3 hours walk-

ing around and talking to the 

various owners. Then we met 

up with the girls and enjoyed 

an excellent lunch at one of the 

many places on offer. 

About 3pm we set off for the 

relaxing drive home. If you 

have never attended the Berry 

Showground for National Her-

itage Day then put it in your 

diary for next year. Better still, 

give your car an extra polish 

and put it on display there. 

And congratulations to the 

Shoalhaven Club for their great 

organization. The announcer 

had plenty of interesting facts 

to share, there were ongoing 

competitions and interviews 

and everyone seemed to have a 

good time. By my estimation 

there were over 400 cars and 

bikes on display; a real pleas-

ure to attend and roll on 2017   

     Neil McIntosh 

   

A  MAN OWNED AND DROVE THE SAME CAR 
FOR 82 YEARS 

                      Rolls Royce Phantom I  1928 
     
   
    Mr  Allen Swift:  Born - 1908; Died  -  2010 
  
  He owned and drove the same car for 82  YEARS. 
    
   Can you imagine even having the same car for 82 
years? 
     
   Mr Allen Swift (Springfield, Massachusetts) re-
ceived this 1928 Rolls-Royce Piccadilly-P1 Roadster 
from his father, brand new as a graduation gift in 
1928. 
   
   He drove it up until his death at the age of 102!!! 
    
  He was the oldest living owner of a car that was pur-
chased new. 
    
  Just  thought you'd like to see it. 
  
  It was donated to a Springfield museum after his 
death. It has 1,070,000 miles on it and still runs like a 
Swiss watch, dead silent at any speed and is in per-
fect     
  cosmetic condition. 
    
  82 years - that's approximately 13,048 miles per year 
(1087 per month)... 1,070,000 - that's miles, not kilo-
metres!! 
    
That's British engineering of a bygone era. I don't 
think they make them like this anymore. 

(Article provided by Clare Hack) 
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